
              TOWN & SCHOOL BUILDING COMMITTEE MINUTES 
                                             SPECIAL VIRTUAL MEETING 
                                                     June 3, 2021 – 6:30 pm 
                                                                            
                                                              

1. CALL TO ORDER -- A virtual meeting of the East Granby Town & School 
Building Committee was held via Zoom and call-in.  Chairman Jim Hayden called 
the meeting to order at 6:33 pm.  In attendance were Jim Hayden, Bob Ravens-
Seger, Tim Butler, Jim Velleman, and John Ziobro.  Absent were Rick Granger 
and Mike Malloy. 
 

2. PUBLIC COMMENT -- none 
 

3. CORRESPONDENCE – none 
 

4. MINUTES – B Ravens-Seger made a motion to accept the April 22, 2021 minutes 
as presented.   Seconded by J Ziobro.  J Ziobro abstained and the remainder all 
voted in favor.  Motion Approved. 
 

5. OLD BUSINESS 
 
a. Project Update – Roads – J Hayden stated that paving has been completed at 

School Street, Longview, Pleasant View, Huckleberry Cricket and 50% of 
Heather. Work has begun on Tunbridge, 50% Heather, Pennywhistle, and 
Cobblestone. 
 

b. Project Update – Floydville Scour Remediation – J Hayden stated that he 
met at the bridge embankment with the Town engineer, WMC engineers, and 
State and Federal representatives.  They each reviewed what they were looking 
for environmentally.  There were no unexpected comments at this time.  The 
mussel test has not been done yet as it was deemed best to wait for the Federal 
representatives to be part of the process.  Since there are no known obstacles at 
this point, the project is still expected to be done this year. 

 
c. Project Update Allgrove Air Conditioning/Electrical Upgrade – J Hayden 

stated that the electrical upgrade has been completed.  The air conditioning 
work is proceeding as planned and is expected to be completed by August 1, 
2021. 

 
6. NEW BUSINESS 

 
a. Next Meeting Date – subject to the call by the Chairman 

 
 
 



 
b. Approve Bills – There was a list of bills reviewed for approval: 

 
Dufour Surveying                                                    $ 1,500.00 
Newgate Road 
 
Galasso                                                                    $ 4,850.00 
Huckleberry Dr neighborhood 
 
Garrity                                                                     $37,309.76 
Cold Planing 
 
R-N-L Enterprises                                                   $ 2,081.25 
 
Purinton Builders                                                    $ 7,944.00 
Topsoil 
 
There was a list of bills reviewed for approval contingent upon their review by 
Ed Hubbard, Director of Public Works: 
 
Galasso                                                                  $102,354.39 
School Street paving 
 
Galasso                                                                  $   7,814.04 
School Street curbing & driveway aprons 
 
Galasso                                                                  $201,757.51 
Huckleberry Dr paving & curbing 
 
J Velleman made a motion to approve all the bills as listed.  Seconded by B 
Ravens-Seger.  Motion Approved Unanimously. 

 
7. PUBLIC COMMENT -- none 

 
8. ADJOURN – B Ravens-Seger made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:42 pm.  

Seconded by J Ziobro.  Motion Approved Unanimously. 
 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
Barbara A. Marsele 
Committee Clerk 
 

 
 
 
 


